

## Systemwide Technology Initiatives Management (STIM)

### Meeting Notes

Thursday, March 10, 2022

3:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.

**Present:** Heather Cribbs, Keven Jeffrey, Erik Beck, Gabriel Gardner, Mike DeMars, Christina Mune, Cyril Oberlander, Alicia Virtue

The minutes of February 2022 were approved.

#### **Single Sign-On Authentication Discussion – Gabriel**

Some publishers allowing authentication from SSO via InCommon, bypassing EZ Proxy.

Questions and concerns raised:

- Do we need to review contracts in the context of this change?
- What happens to guest access? (likely not available)
- How monitor and capture volume of traffic?
- Concerns of improper attribute release. How do we make sure we do not share personally identifiable information? Workload and process concerns re attributes that may be inadvertently shared without concerted configuration and management.

Possible next steps discussed:

- Get together authentication experts at each campus and see how authentication is being managed and start creating awareness?
- Alert SRDC? Keven Jeffrey will initiate conversation with Wil Westin.
- [Create a document identifying concerns and capture issues.](#)

#### **Hackathon Planning Update and Further Discussion – All**

- Funding support: \$4K
- Additional partners: ULMS members are interested in participating. Christina Hennessey and Pam Anan
- Model ideas shared via PowerPoint
- Outcome alternatives – hack-a-thon to develop coding skills since we recognize the skill sets in this area are not present in the CSUs right now
- Decided: can work, to be determined goals of the event, such as what kind of projects will do (actual development projects vs projects not necessarily coding related but are development projects), create opportunities to increase professional connections and professional development

Next steps:

- Figuring out incentive structure
- Figuring out skills gap – how address
- Identifying ways to collaborate
- Recruiting for the event



- Logistics, messaging, recruitment
- Stipend for Library Carpentry instructor?
- Ex Libris role (contribute tools such as development sandbox, Basecamp, etc.)

Meeting adjourned at 3:45pm